
 
 
 
June 9, 2025 
 
Response to HHS Secretary Kennedy’s Removal of ACIP Members 
 
The California Immunization Coalition joins professional groups across the country in denouncing 
HHS Secretary Kennedy’s choice to fire all members of the Centers for Disease Controls Advisory 
Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) to install his own selection of members. This action 
does nothing to restore trust in the community. To the contrary, it creates more confusion and 
obstacles for the majority of Americans who are grateful to have vaccines  to protect us from 
diseases and preserve our quality and length of life. 
 
ACIP members have faithfully and professionally represented the interests of public health for over 
60 years. There is zero evidence of compromise or conflict of interest. Current and past members of 
ACIP participate in a thorough vetting and review process and are among the most experienced and 
knowledgeable infectious disease experts in the world.  
 
This action will undermine trust and will impact public health eNorts to control preventable 
diseases.   
 


